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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 5 DISTRICT 24

CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org

NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER 2007

PRESIDENT: Judith Trevan-Hawke (HM 3821 2511)

CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)

CALENDAR

NOVEMBER

12th Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel 

18th Art Show with Champagne and Canapés 3 pm at Marilyn Steenland’s home 19 Earl Parade Manly

26th November Board Meeting at Philippa Donaldson’s home.

DECEMBER

2nd Christmas Jaunt to Mt. Tamborine 8.30 am at John Fredericks Park Capalaba

10th Christmas Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel Christmas Hamper presentation

JANUARY 2008

26th  ?Fellowship Day

28th Board meeting

FEBRUARY

11th Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel

25th Board Meeting

MARCH 

6TH Thursday, International Women’s Day Dinner at Alexandra Hills Hotel.

10th March Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel

31st Board Meeting

MAY

9/10th Annual Garage Sale Cleveland High School

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 12TH NOVEMBER 

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson 0411 875 234 by Thursday 8th November. After this date all meals must be paid for.

VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel, Finucane Rd Alexandra Hills.  

COST
$28

TIME
6.30 for Fellowship- Dinner to be served at 7 pm

HUMAN RIGHTS DAY.  We are hoping to have Janet Duggan as a guest speaker, her daughter Donna is working with homeless youth in Tanzania

ZONTA BIRTHDAYS

None. 

Quote of the Month “How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to improve the world” Anne Frank

PRESIDENTS REPORT

Dear all,

It has been a quieter month, but there are two important/interesting items, which I have forwarded to all on the email system. Following District 24 Conference at Tweed Heads, Zonta International has advised Patricia Lawson District Governor, that the new District of Queensland will become District 22. That is going to be a cause for celebration and congratulation. There will be some additional effort from us all to get everything up and running smoothly for the introduction of District 22, following the International Convention in Rotterdam. I believe several of our club members plan to attend the 2008 convention and this news may spur some others to action and attend! The other item is the PR & C-Enews, some worthwhile comments on re-invigoration and marketing of Zonta to new and existing members. Please read it and consider what you as an individual member can do to promote and sustain our club.

Last dinner meeting Andrew Lamming MP presented the club with two copies of  “Women, a Decade of Achievements for Australian Women” produced by the Australian Government Office of Women. If anyone wishes to borrow a copy please let me know. We also announced that Elizabeth Philipson is our YWPA winner, she attends Moreton Bay College and we look forward to meeting her at the December dinner meeting. Thank you to the hard working Status of Women Committee.

A number of club members have been away and we welcome them safely home.

Diane has been very busy building on the excellent archival work of Laurie and building a process that will enable easier computer access in future years. A heartfelt thank you to you both. Without this kind of commitment, new members cannot begin to imagine the effort and achievement of our foundation and past members.

I look forward to seeing everyone at our dinner meeting on 12th November. The meeting date falls between Zonta day on the 8th November and International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women on 25th November, lets make it a night to remember,

Best wishes to all

Judith Trevan-Hawke

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 

1. Sunday November 18th Art Show to be held at my home, 19 Earl Parade Manly, from 3 pm. We will serve Champagne and canapés and have Art on display throughout my home and patio area. Entry will be $10 and we will also receive commission on items sold. Admission by prepaid ticket, so please bring along your money and raffle prize donations to the dinner meeting. If you know Artists of a professional standard who would be interested in displaying their work please let me know.
2. Sunday 2nd December our Christmas Jaunt to Mt.Tamborine by bus and including lunch at a cost of $45 a head. Please bring money to November dinner meeting. We will meet at John Fredericks Park Capalaba (near the Capalaba Soccer Club) at 8.30 am.
3.  I am contacting Bunnings in regard to a Sausage Sizzle in 2008.

Marilyn Steenland.

STATUS OF WOMEN

YWPA Program – The winner of our Young Women in Public Affairs is Elizabeth Philipson. Elizabeth is a year 12 student at Moreton Bay College. Elizabeth demonstrated a high level of service and leadership to her school and the wider community. In particular Elizabeth has a commitment to the improvement of human rights and earlier this year travelled to India as part of MBC’s Global Community Service Expedition. She has assisted in fundraising for Tibetan Refugee communities. Locally she was instrumental in organising the Battle of the Bands at MBC to raise funds for the Watoto community in Africa,

I have sent out letters to all of this year’s applicants thanking them for their participation in our YWPA program. The overall standard was very high.

STATUS OF WOMEN GOALS 2006-2008 – Our goals are (1) To improve the legal, political, economic, educational, health and professional status of women: (2) To provide service at the local and global level; and (3) To increase our commitment to service by the wise use of our time, talent and money.

The Chair of the District SoW Committee asks: “How is your club involved with improving the status of women? What service activities are you involved in?” If you have any suggestions to improve what we are doing, please discuss them with me or with a member of our Board.

UNIFEM – The UN Development Fund for Women advises that violence against women and girls is a universal problem of epidemic proportions. The economic costs are enormous. (www.unifem.org)

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS – I will bring along baskets for our Christmas hampers for Silky Oaks and Maybanke. Please bring along any contributions of non-perishables to the November and/or December meetings. Silky Oaks has requested the usual items, Christmas goodies such as nuts, lollies, long-life milk, cream & custard, sweet & savoury biscuits, cakes, puddings, tinned fish, ham, fruit & vegetables, rice, pasta and anything else in the luxury line.  The people at Maybanke are grateful for similar items.

Many thanks, 

Jill Maclachlan

Chair, Status of Women Committee

Editor’s Note: It was interesting to see that the Watoto Children’s Choir visited Moreton Bay College and gave a concert on the 6th November. 

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S NEWS

Date Claimer is in our calendar for International Women’s Day Dinner on Thursday 6th March 2008 at the Alexandra Hills Hotel. Invitations will be going out shortly for this highlight of our year. 

Jill Allen

PR & PROGRAMME

Mary Lou Podagiel has agreed to be chair of this committee. 

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 

We have at five ladies interested in coming to our dinner meeting. 

 Gail Abbott

SILKY OAKS, MAYBANKE, REDLANDS MENTAL HEALTH, BREAKTHROUGH

As always, personal hygiene items, tee shirts, socks, non-perishable food items, art equipment, school supplies, toiletries and household items can be donated.

Next board meeting is 7pm Monday 26th November at Philippa Donaldson’s 45 Compass Crt Cleveland

                A Worldwide Service Organisation of Executives in Business and the Professions             working together to Advance the Status of Women
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